
National Guard Executive Directors Association 

Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board 

Minutes – Open Meeting 
 

January 16, 2018 

1. Chairman Jenkins opened the meeting at 1400hours 

2. Chairman Jenkins introduced the PDCB – Cindy Basler was absent 

3. Reviewed Highlight of 2017 that was in the memo he provided to 

membership. 

4. Chairman Jenkins explained the biggest issue the PDCB worked this year 

was issues with the website and the work will continue into 2018. 

5. Question from audience addressed and answer: 

a. Question about if we could save money by no longer using a third 

party for distribution of DFAS files?  Will take issues to NGEDA 

since they own the contract.  

b. Are there any states with issues where JAGs have caused issues with 

the SSLI program briefing units and could the lessons learned be 

shared?  Chairman Jenkins said he can share with states and that at his 

training session he will cover Legislation that some states have been 

successful getting into state law to remedy briefing concerns. 

c. Does the IPPS-A have functionality to allow Airmen discontinue their 

allotment without State Administrator involvement?  No – Chairman 

Jenkins explained the conference all he had with ANG and Airforce 

Pay Center. 

 

6. Chairman Jenkins indicated that another visit to DFAS will be conducted in 

2018. 

 

7. Chairman Jenkins adorned the closed meeting at 14:25 hours 

 

Respectively Submitted 

Timothy Marlar 

 


